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The Meeting of Recently Appointed Academics in Physical Chemistry is a biennial 

meeting sponsored by the RSC that aims to bring together newly appointed and 

aspiring academics in physical chemistry. It provides a forum for new appointees to 

engage with and learn about their role as an academic. The meeting will include 

presentations providing information about funding opportunities and insights into the 

process from grant application to funding as well as presentations from established 

academics concerning career progression, balancing teaching and research and 

outreach. Participants are also asked to present their research. 

The meeting will be held in Trevelyan College at Durham University and will start in 

the late afternoon of the 5
th

 and run through to the 7
th

 with departure on the 8
th

 of 

September. The generous support of the RSC will cover all conference and 

accommodation costs. 

For further information, enquiries and to register please visit: 

http://www.dur.ac.uk/chemistry/events/meeting_of_recently_appointed_academics_in

_physical_chemistry/ 

 

We hope to see you all in Durham! 

 

 

 

 

Conference Organisers: 

Jan R. R. Verlet : j.r.r.verlet@durham.ac.uk 

N. Hendrik Nahler : n.h.nahler@durham.ac.uk 

Lars-Olof Pålsson : lars-olof.palsson@durham.ac.uk 


